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The Droitwich Spa Civic Society was founded in 1974,  

as a response to the rapid development of the town.  

The Civic Society provides a meeting place for all with an interest  

in the enhancement and preservation of Droitwich Spa,  

as a town with a unique heritage and facilities  

in which to live, to work and to find a stimulating environment.  

 

 

DROITWICH SPA CIVIC SOCIETY 

        cares what happens in and around Droitwich Spa 

  

- By stimulating public interest in the town of  

Droitwich Spa and the surrounding area.  

- By promoting high environmental standards in this same area.  

- By securing the preservation, protection, development and improvement  

of features of historic and public interest in this same area.  
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 Welcome to our Autumn edition of  Civic News, I hope that you had a good summer. 

 During the Summer the Society was not inactive. 

 We had three very successful visits organised by our Secretary Helen Prew. 

 The first was to the Lord Leicester Hospital at Warwick, The tour was directed by the 
Master,    Lt. Col. Gerald Lesinski.  As usual it was done in his usual inimitable and witty way.  We 
were also given an excellent lunch. 

 The second was a guided tour of  Winchcombe which again was well attended and very 
interesting with good weather for the day. 

 The third was to Astley Towne House Gardens, I was unable to attend but I am assured this 
was both successful and interesting. 

 We have already had some excellent speakers who have been very interesting and 
informative.  One on the Mystery of  Agatha Christie. by Nick Channer, which was most 
informative and incidentally on her birthday. 

 During the summer the Committee have continued to keep a watch on the planning 
applications and commented where appropriate. 

 Westwood House. You may be aware that the land around Westwood House is for sale.      
I have been in contact with Wychavon Planning Department and they assured me that the 5 year 
housing allocation is now in place which will give protection.  The site is also either encompassing 
or adjoining a Site of  Special Scientific Interest. 

 If  you have any issues of  a similar nature then please let us know as we do work on your 
behalf  and would be delighted to hear from you. 

 Committee.  We are still looking for volunteers to join the Committee as we all have life 
experiences which will help to direct the Committee and answer the questions you may raise.  It is 
not an onerous task as we only meet once a month to discuss progress and what action we should 
take next. 

 Community Hall.    I have made a complaint to the Town Council about the noise 
disturbance to our speaker meetings by the Zumba music which is far too loud.  I hope that this is 
dealt with before our next meeting. 

 31 - 33 High Street.  We have invited the Councillor Darby, the Cabinet member with 
responsibility for Historic Buildings, together with Jim Burgin the Officer of  Wychavon District 
Council, to a meeting with ourselves and the Dodderhill History group.  Cllr. Darby has agreed to 
a meeting, the time and date have not yet been arranged.   

 Civic News.  If  you have an email address and are not already receiving your Civic News via 
the internet, may I suggest you contact our treasurer Fred Randall and he will add you to the email 
list.  The benefit of  this is that you will receive a colour copy of  Civil News.  The Society will also 
be able to save money on printing and keep the subscriptions to a reasonable level.   

If  you are able come to our monthly speaker meetings they are most interesting and varied. 

             Kind regards 

             George Leech, Chairman. 
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 Vines Park.  For those who regularly enjoy the delights of  Vines Park you will have noticed 
that there has been fencing around a storm drain for many months.   I contacted Mr. Keld, the 
Assistant Town Clerk, for an update.  He informed me that it is the responsibility of  Wychavon 
and he would pursue the enquiry which he did.  As a result we received a prompt response from 
Lynn Stevens, the Officer responsible for parks to say that the repair is the responsibility of  
Severn Trent, who are delayed as they require permission from Historic England, as the park is 
designated as an Historic Site.   I will keep pressure on Severn Trent to have this repaired as soon 
as possible. 
             George Leech, Chairman. 

 It makes you wonder sometimes who is running this country, Historic England seem to have 

more power than a former statutory body charged with the duty of  maintaining vital public sew-

ers for the health of  the nation.   There cannot possibly be any conflict with any archaeological 

remains in this part of  Vines Park.  The original construction of  this important storm and surface 

water outfall sewer, which drains the High Street via the pumping station at the back of  Waitrose, 

would have disturbed the site to the point that there could not be anything to now save.   Its about 

time this job was completed, the park returned to normal and Historic England put right on such 

matters.           Richard Taylor, Vice Chairman. 

 What repair is required? Not much! 

 All that has happened is that the headwall on the edge of  the canal has split into two parts 

and the right hand piece has fallen over into the canal, leaving a nice chunk of  brickwork under 

the water for a boat to bang into.  Letõs hope no-one manages to do this! 

 We could also do with a few less fences in Vines Park,  I canõt see 

the need for the bit of fence by the canal swing bridge.  If ground levels 

are a problem then just import some more soil or alter the funny looking 

brickwork on the bridge approach ramp.  Perhaps this could be done 

when the when the headwall is repaired. 


